Weston Public Library

Building & Grounds Committee June 9, 2021 9:00 AM via Zoom

Present: Amy Sanborn, Amy Jansen, Karen Tatarka, Anne Hunt, Sharon Murphy

Absent: Thomas Burke

The meeting was called to order by member Hunt at 9:04 AM.

Anne shared her screen to show recommendations for plantings around the library, specifically in front of the Children's Room where the boxwoods are planted, the area around the lion and the area in front of the "door" to the Children's Room. She stressed that she would be working with Claudia Hahn of the Beautification Committee and that we needed to make a decision quickly as plant stock is being rapidly depleted. Beautification has offered the committee \$150 to defray costs.

Amy Sanborn requested that a "master plan" for plantings be developed to enable the committee to evaluate what should be planted around the library. No timetable was established.

The consensus was to investigate a service berry bush for the Children's Room "door". Also if they can be found, a variety of coneflowers in front of the bush. Further, bee balm was suggested for in front of the boxwood.

Since the Library Board had approved a special commemorative plant in honor of Nancy Lincoln's retirement, Anne and Claudia will also look for something appropriate. The committee authorized Anne to work with Claudia to purchase plantings.

Amy Sanborn moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:41 AM, Amy Jansen seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Hunt